THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

Regents Communication

ACTION REQUEST

Subject:

Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested:

Adoption of Retirement Memoir

Ameed Raoof, M.D., Ph.D., assistant professor of medical education in the Medical School, retired from active faculty status on December 31, 2012.

Dr. Raoof received his M.D. (1977) and M.Sc. (1980) degrees from the University of Baghdad, Iraq, and his Ph.D. (1984) degree and a diploma in medical education (1991) from the University of Dundee, Scotland, U.K. He joined the University of Michigan faculty as a lecturer in 1998, and was promoted to assistant professor in 2005. Dr. Raoof was appointed director of the Division of Anatomical Sciences in 2010.

Dr. Raoof was a gifted teacher and taught anatomy courses to a generation of medical, nursing, dentistry, and undergraduate students. He presented at 50 national and international meetings, and was a frequent and memorable presenter for the American Association of Clinical Anatomists and the International Association of Medical Science Educators. Dr. Raoof received numerous awards in recognition of his teaching excellence including the Galens Medical Society's Elizabeth Crosby Award in 2001 and 2003, the Kaiser Permanente Award for Excellence in Preclinical Teaching in 2004, and the Senior Award from the Medical School's graduating Class of 2008.

The Regents now salute this distinguished anatomist and teacher for his dedicated service by naming Ameed Raoof assistant professor emeritus of medical education.

Requested by:

Sally J. Churchill, J.D.

Vice President and Secretary of the University

February 2013